Official Fire Department Letterhead

[Date]
United States Bomb Data Center - ATF
99 New York Avenue, NE
Room 8S295
Washington, DC 20226

VIA FAX: 866-927-4570

Subject: Request for BATS Account 

To Whom It May Concern:

The [City/Town] Fire Department is interested in participating in the Bomb Arson Tracking System (BATS).  The [City/Town] Fire Department is a governmental entity and responsible for investigating the cause of fires and/or explosions in the [City/Town] as authorized by [reference legal authority or functional equivalent]. Our Fire Department Identification Number (FDID) is [#####]. 

The [City/Town] Fire Department requests a BATS account for case management, data collection and analysis, incident reporting, and activity tracking.  It is our understanding that as an agency without an NCIC ORI number we will have “query” capabilities limited to all of our own data, as well as other non-law enforcement user incident data.               

The person(s) designated to manage the [name of agency] BATS account and responsible for coordinating BATS policy compliance for all users is [enter name, phone number, and email address of supervisor/senior member].
The [name of agency] acknowledges that all nominated fire investigators must submit the BATS Rules of Behavior & User Agreement Form to the U.S. Bomb Data Center in order to be granted access to the system. It is also our understanding that authorized BATS users are provided user IDs and passwords from ATF and can access the BATS application via any work computer (police or fire) and the Internet.

Should you require additional information please contact the above designated account manager(s).

Sincerely,

Fire Chief 

